
 
 

3755 Breakthrough Way, Suite 300 ∙ Las Vegas, NV 89135 
702.341.2400 

 
April 8, 2020 

Via email at wrreed@detr.nv.gov 
Wesley Reed, Rapid Response Coordinator 
Rapid Response Unit 
Employment Security Division 
Nevada Department of Employment, Training and Rehabilitation  
500 E. Third Street 
Carson City, NV 89713 
 

Re: Furlough Notice for Silver Sevens Hotel & Casino, Whiskey Pete’s Hotel & Casino, 
Primm Valley Resort & Casino, Buffalo Bill’s Hotel & Casino and Rail City Casino 
 

Mr. Reed:    

Please accept this letter as notification pursuant to the Worker Adjustment Retraining and 
Notification Act (WARN), 29 U.S.C. § 2101 on behalf of Flamingo Paradise Gaming, LLC, The 
Primadonna Company, LLC, and Plantation Investments, LLC that the Silver Sevens Hotel & 
Casino, located at 4100 Paradise Road, Las Vegas, NV 89169, Whiskey Pete’s Hotel & Casino, 
located at 100 W Primm Blvd, Primm, NV 89019, Primm Valley Resort & Casino, located at 
31900 S. Las Vegas Blvd, Primm, NV 89019, Buffalo Bill’s Hotel & Casino, located at 31700 S. 
Las Vegas Blvd, Primm, NV 89019, and Rail City Casino, located at 2121 Victorian Ave, Sparks, 
NV 89431,  have implemented temporary furloughs.  These furloughs will occur on April 17, 2020.  
This action will affect 1,093 employees.  

 As you know, the COVID-19 virus has reached pandemic proportions and the federal 
government and many states have declared a state of emergency.  Further, casinos in the state have 
been ordered to close.  These sudden and unexpected circumstances adversely affected our 
business operations and, unfortunately, prevented us from providing notice sooner. 

 All of the information required by 20 CFR § 639.7(e) is available on site for your review. 

 For further information regarding this matter, you may contact me at 702-341-2431.    

Sincerely, 

 

Erin R. Barnett 
Vice President and General Counsel  


